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Psalm 111:3 His work is honorable and glorious, And His righteousness 

endures forever.  

December 1, 2022 

 

Greetings to all,  

 Praise God in His GLORY!  Here we are  back in Samoa and God is moving! Knowing that God has 

gone before us in all things. Starting out slow and now our calendar is filling up again!  Prayer meetings , 

services, initiatives with children.   

 Mindy has shared the word in several churches and bible study, God has moved and souls saved, 

prodigals have returned home! The altar services have been powerful and we see joy and freedom on the faces 

of many. At one church there were four Ethiopian young men. There is a language barrier but not a Holy Spirit 

barrier. We give God all the honor and Glory.  

 The school was excited to have us come visit. The principle is so excited! The 4 classrooms that were 

added are almost completed and we will be part of the dedication in January. Decembers scheduled events at the 

school are a Christmas party and prize giving and we will be attending.   We will resume teaching Bible in 

January.  Jesus, shoes and balloons will also resume. 

 The economy is still struggling here, but better in some areas.  Food for families continues with helping 

out a few families this month with chicken, eggs, milk, cereal and rice. Thank you so much for your giving!  

We had an invitation to a ribbon cutting for SSAB the large department store,  What a blessing to be invited, 

attending with the owners, family and staff. The new store is near our village it is in Vaitele.  

 It has been delightful to reconnect with so many and to make new connections! The Campus of Hope 

children were so happy to see us again! The balloons were a success, they missed them. Our weekly visits have 

resumed, last week we began teaching using the Action Bibles. These children are close to our hearts, at a 

recent event one girl shared her testimony. She came to the home at age 14 with her 3 month old baby. The 

local newspaper shared her testimony. She had been abused for over a year by a relative and her family wanted 

to deal with it in the family.  She has been on campus for 2 years. We are praying for her case to be closed soon. 

These children have been through so much and the opportunity to go weekly is a blessing. Pray for the children, 

there are almost 70 children at the campus now. These stories are repeated by so many of the children.  

 The borders are open and people are returning back to Samoa. Visits to the pediatric ward have resumed, 

coming along side Faith Angel Foundation. Praying for healing of all these children, giving hope and comfort to 

families. Simple things like disposable diapers, water and prayer.  

 The ministry as Church of God missionaries, continues strong!  New doors , new projects.  We want to 

invite you to come to Samoa with a team if you would like to minister. The borders are open, the vaccine 

requirement has been lifted.  Please contact us if you would like to come. Samoa is at the ends of the earth, the 

gospel is here but so many still do not have a relationship with the Lord. The COG 365 campaign: The Last, 

The Least and The Lost, we believe we are here for such a time as this! There are so many basic needs here in 

Samoa that need met,  living around the capital you don’t see as much. Just go out to the rural areas and you 

will see poverty, hopelessness and great need.  

   

Email: livingongrace2015@gmail.com 

 

Please feel free to print a copy of the newsletter and put on your missions board at church. We are 

hoping to mail a postcard again in December, along with our monthly newsletter online.  

 

mailto:livingongrace2015@gmail.com
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Prayer Request and Praises ! 
1. Pray for the Harvest of Souls!   

2. Continue to pray for the Samoa Outreach and Learning Center (SOLC) and future plans 

3. New home for Great Harvest Church of God.  A van is also needed.  

4. Samaritan’s Purse Operation Christmas Child  Distribution has begun. We will be helping Dec 4th  

5. Pray for Ministry and or Medical teams to come.  

6. Mindy’s registration as RN to volunteer for Campus of Hope Clinic has been presented!  

7. Blessing Barrel Project Update! Tracking shows it on a ship! Estimated time of delivery Dec 17th  

8. Pray for wisdom as food for families continues  

 

New Online Giving link https://www.cogwm.org/shop/wiese/ 

Great Harvest COG, Pastor Watti’s  interview on YouTube https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MrInxPpChIU  

 

 

 
 

In Christ, 

Jim and Mindy Wiese   

 Missionaries to Samoa 

Project #0650-0950 
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